
CITY OF 

LON 

September 15, 2020 

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
City of Long Beach 
California 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Office of the City Clerk 
411 West Ocean Boulevard, 11 th Floor, Long Beach, CA 90802 

(562) 570-6101 

C-6 

To receive and file a presentation from the Los Angeles Registrar-Recorder/County 
Clerk relative to the November 3, 2020 General Municipal Election. (Citywide) 

DISCUSSION 

On April 14, 2020, the City Council approved Resolution No. RES-20-0042 ordering, 
proclaiming, calling, giving and notice of and providing for the holding of a General 
Municipal Election to be held in the City of Long Beach. 

Pursuant to the City Charter and Long Beach Municipal Code, on November 3, 2020, the 
City of Long Beach electorate will vote on Members of the City Council for Districts 2, 6, 
and 8 and Long Beach Unified School District Governing Board Member from District 2. 
The General Municipal Election will be held on November 3, 2020, in alignment with the 
Statewide General Election, and elected candidates will assume office the third Tuesday 
in December. 

In accordance with Executive Order N-64-20, all registered voters will be mailed a Vote 
by Mail ballot to ensure they have a safe and accessible voting option during the COVID-
19 pandemic. The Los Angeles Registrar-RecorderiCounty Clerk also will expand the 
number of drop-off locations throughout the county so voters have additional methods to 
return their completed ballots. Completed ballots can be returned by mail (no postage 
required) or in-person at any Vote Center. 

The Office of the City Clerk will continue to work and communicate all changes to the City 
Council and voters and is committed to continuing offering the highest level of customer 
service to the diverse communities in the City of Long Beach. 

This matter was reviewed by Deputy Attorney Amy Webber on September 2, 2020 and by 
Budget Management Officer Rhutu Amin Gharib on September 2, 2020. 

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

None. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

This recommendation has no staffing impact beyond the normal budgeted scope of duties and 
is consistent with existing City Council priorities. There is no fiscal or local job impact 
associated with this recommendation. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

MONIQUE DE LA GARZA 
CITY CLERK 

Prepared by: Allison Bunma 




